Brussels, -5 0CT. 2010
C/2010/ 5‘ 27 Zé

Dear Ms Meldgaard,

The European Commission thanks the Danish Parliament for sending its views on the
Green Paper on "Unlocking the potential of cultural and creative industries”
{COM(2010) 183}, and shares the Danish Parliament's opinion that culture and its
surrounding industries are of vital importance for the further economic development of
our Member States. It is also very pleased to learn that Denmark has set up a Centre for
Culture and Experience Economy as a tool to facilitate the further development of this
sector and to generate new knowledge.

The objective of the Green Paper is very similar, in sparking a debate on the
requirements of a stimulating environment for the EU's cultural and creative industries,
including multiple perspectives, from that of the business environment to the need to
open up a common European space for culture, from capacity building to skills
development and promotion of European creators on the world stage.

The contribution sent by the Danish Parliament - in particular the focus put on
entrepreneurship, research and education - will be helpful in this endeavour. Regarding
the copyright and piracy issues, we fully understand the Danish Parliament's concerns;
as already highlighted in the Green Paper, there is an urgent need to ensure a balance
between the necessary protection and sustainability of creation and the need to foster the
development of new services and business in a digital era.

I look forward to continuing this fruitful exchange of information.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Anne-Marie Meldgaard
Chairperson of the European
Affairs Committee
Folketinget

Christiansborg

DK — 1240 Copenhagen
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Dear Ms Nodgaard,

The European Commission thanks the Danish Parliament for sending its views on the
Green Paper on "Unlocking the potential of cultural and creative industries”
{COM(2010) 183}, and shares the Danish Parliament's opinion that culture and its
surrounding industries are of vital importance for the further economic development of
our Member States. It is also very pleased to learn that Denmark has set up a Centre Sfor

Culture and Experience Economy as a tool to facilitate the further development of this
sector and to generate new knowledge.

The objective of the Green Paper is very similar, in sparking a debate on the
requirements of a stimulating environment for the EU's cultural and creative industries,
including multiple perspectives, from that of the business environment to the need to
open up a common European space for culture, from capacity building to skills
development and promotion of European creators on the world stage.

The contribution sent by the Danish Parliament - in particular the focus put on
entrepreneurship, research and education - will be helpful in this endeavour. Regarding
the copyright and piracy issues, we fully understand the Danish Parliament's concerns;
as already highlighted in the Green Paper, there is an urgent need to ensure a balance
between the necessary protection and sustainability of creation and the need to foster the
development of new services and business in a digital era.

I look forward to continuing this fruitful exchange of information.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Karin Nodgaard
Chairperson of the Cultural
Affairs Committee
Folketinget

Christiansborg

DK — 1240 Copenhagen




